
 
 

STCU 37th BOARD RECORD OF 
DECISIONS – DECEMBER 13, 2013 

 
                                                                                                                                        

1 
 

 
 
The STCU Governing Board, at its 37th meeting, made the following decisions: 
 

 Approved six (6) STCU-Azerbaijan Academy of Sciences Targeted R&D Initiative projects 
for a total of USD $73,536 + €107,038 (subject to funds availability). 

 
 Approved four (4) projects (including continuations) for a total of USD $224,976 + 

€123,387 (subject to funds availability). 
 

 Approved six (6) STCU-Moldovan Academy of Sciences Targeted R&D Initiative projects 
for a total of €110,357 (subject to funds availability). 

 
 Approved nine (9) STCU-Shota Rostaveli National Science Foundation, Georgia Targeted 

R&D Initiative projects for a total of USD $104,998 + € 154,085 (subject to funds 
availability). 

 
 Approved ten (10) STCU-National Academy of Sciences of Ukraine Targeted R&D 

Initiative projects for a total of USD $100,000 + € 283,706 (subject to funds availability). 
 

 Approved the 2014 Administrative Operating Budget (AOB) as presented 
(Total=$1,309,827), with sharing ratios for the 2014 AOB to be USA – 57.81% and EU – 
42.19% (subject to funds availability). 

 
 Discussed the STCU new Vision and Mission and agreed that final approval of text will be 

done by written procedure by January 31, 2014. 
 

 Appointed Curtis Bjelajac as the new Executive Director for a two-year term beginning on 
February 1, 2014.  Appointment of an Acting CFO to replace Mr. Bjelajac will be done by 
written procedure by January 31, 2014. 

 
 Approved 2014 Supplemental Budgets (SBs) as presented, with $560,000 assigned to 

Activities by the USA, as well as €460,000 assigned to Activities by the EU, and $438,324 
and € 39,000 assigned to Activities by Partners (subject to funds availability). 

 
 Approved revised STCU partner regulations which outline framework for the STCU 

implementing Partner projects from industrial companies and universities from Non-
member countries.  

 
 Approved that the Secretariat examine possible new non-traditional partner opportunities 

within the TI program and that the Secretariat also prepare specific recommendations for 
such an expansion of the TI program to present to the Governing Board at its next 
meeting.  

 
 Confirmed extension of current Senior Deputy Executive Director – (UA) Igor Lytvynov for 

a two-year plus term beginning 20 November 2013 and ending December 31, 2015. 
 








